
 

 

 
COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

February 18, 2014 
8:30 p.m. 

__________________________________________________________________ 
 

Minutes 
 
 
Present: Mark Cox, Bob Gibbs, Bob Hergenrother, Mark Huschke, Tom Keane, Bruce 
Koehn, Jonathan Luebbers, Mary Frances Messer, Melissa Miller, Shari Steffen, Phil 
Trovato, Vicki Klima 
 
Absent: Fr. Bill, Sara Byerley, and Al Miller 
 
1. January Minutes approved; No Additions or corrections to said Minutes 
  
2. Discussed Liturgical Ministry Recruitment. Need Cross bearers, Eucharist ministers, 
etc... Please continue to ask all we know for assistance in liturgical assignments. 
 
3. Ministry Fair discussion: The Community Council is making a recommendation that 
the Ministry Fair format be changed to provide more space to move around.  The 
suggestion is to have information on boards hanging on the wall and eliminate the 
tables.  A possible name change was also discussed. The Stewardship Council will 
continue to work on this event for next year. 
 
4. Shari Steffen discussed proposed small amendment to constitution. 
 
Article VI: Membership Paragraph C (page 15 in the guidebook):  
 
Currently it reads:  "The three at-large discerned members shall serve a three-year 
term.  The Chairs of the Ministry Councils shall serve . . ." 
 



 

 

Proposed change: "The three at-large discerned members shall each serve three-year 
terms staggered to expire in successive years.  The Chairs of the Ministry Councils shall 
serve. . ." 
 
The Council reached a consensus and the change has been made to the constitution. 
 
The following was also discussed: In making the above change, we would suggest that 
at this spring's discernment process we seek a candidate to serve a one-year at-large 
term and one to serve a three-year term. 
 
5. Vicki Klima passed out ME-25 action plans to council so that councils can review 
what they have handed in and can see what other councils are doing.  If you see any 
discrepancies, please let Vicki know about them.   
 
6. We continued our discussion about Pax Christi outreach in the larger Community. 
Vicki handed out a list of what we currently do.  How do we let parishioners know about 
what we are already doing?  Are there other needs in the larger community that Pax 
Christi could meet?  What are those needs and how to meet them: Continue this 
conversation next month  
  
 

 


